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STATED MEETINGS, September thru June / 3rd Thursdays @ 10AM

WHWC President, Rachel Garcia     rachelwhwc@gmail.com
Newsletter Publisher, Chris Wright Roper     thekrazykatlady@gmail.com
---------------------------------------------------------------
OCTOBER MONTHLY MEETING

Thursday, October 19, 2023 @ 10AM

WOODLAND HILLS COUNTRY CLUB

21150 Dumetz Rd., Woodland Hills, CA 91364
NEW COST $38 - Check, Venmo, Credit Card or Cash (If paying with cash, please bring exact bills)
IF YOU HAVE A “STANDING RESER”, ONLY A DECLINATION IS NECESSSARY:

RSVP your attendance (yes or no!) to:  CHRIS WRIGHT ROPER - Landline: 805/791-3915     thekrazykatlady@gmail.com
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Our October speaker wil be LEILA YAVARI who serves as the Director of Development at SAVING INNOCENSE, an LA-based non-porofit that is a leader in the struggle against human trafficking.  The agency provides escape from sex trafficking for child victims, 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.  They give children on the ground help exclusively in the United States, partnering with law enforcement, social services providers, and schools, while mobilizing communities to prevent abuse and increase neighborhood safety.

Luncheon Menu:  WRAPS BUFFET:  Assorted wraps (chicken salad, tuna salad, and turkey), mixed green salad (ranch & balsamic dressings), fresh fruit salad, and crock of soup & Chef’s choice of dessert
President’s Message – Rachel Garcia
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Welcome back to our members board!  The festivities have begun.  Tis the season of giving!!  Let’s talk about the 9th annual “Summertime Tea”!!  It began our unofficial season opening after our two month hiatus.  Although our ladies really don't take a break, they were busy wrapping and planning the “TEA” that provides money and services to many of our charities throughout the year.  Once again “The 9th Annual Summertime Tea” was a phenomenal success!!  Along with many beautiful tables, our members shine with their creativity!  This past week, Freddie Ferguson, Betty Paravato, Chris Roper, Ruthanne Thompson and Ilene Deak presented LA Fire Department Station 105 with the check from their contribution to our Tea’s Silent Auction.  Our first general meeting was a celebration of Woodland Hills Woman’s Club 75th anniversary.  Arlene Bell & Millicent Callahan orchestrated a beautiful program.  I presented our Past Presidents and members with pins and roses.  Betty Paravato, was honored for her 50 years of service, among 15 other gracious women who have carried on our leadership and philanthropic work. We want to thank all our guests, including Sierra Cahuenga District Board members and representatives for Senator Henry Stern’s Office, Mayor Bass’ office, and Bob Blumenfield’s office – all presented our Club with certificates of recognition.  Our sister clubs from Canoga Park, Granada Hills and Sherman Oaks were also in attendance. This November, we will be having our Annual Holiday Boutique.  Freddie has been scouting new vendors!!  With new vendors and the old favorites, you’ll find gems for your upcoming holiday season gift giving!  Our upcoming support will be focused on Children of the Night & C.A.T.S.  We already have members signed up for the “request” for office work at the Van Nuys location.  We will be starting “kindness bags” which focus on seniors. We need help putting together care packages.  Betty has re-started our Book Club.  We will be writing letters to the troops!  Ruthanne has motioned to buy fabric to make more turtle pillows And, Bon Appetit ladies are preparing their kitchens!  We are looking forward to a successful, abundant & prosperous year!  Living, Loving, Learning!
1st VP, Dean of Chairmen – Arlene Bell

FALL COMES INTO FULL SWING IN OCTOBER.   WITH AUTUMN COMES BEAUTIFUL COOL WEATHER, AND WONDERFUL HOLIDAYS TO CELEBRATE.

OCTOBER IS BREAST CANCER AWARENESS MONTH, DEPRESSION AWARENESS, NATIONAL BOOK MONTH, COLUMBUS DAY, AND INDIGENOUS PEOPLE, AND OF COURSE HALLOWEEN.

WE CELEBRATED OUR 75TH ANNIVERSARY AT OUR SEPTEMBER MONTHLY MEETING. 

WE HONORED SIXTEEN OF OUR MEMBERS WHO HAVE BEEN IN THE CLUB TEN TO FORTY EIGHT YEARS. THE CELEBRATION WAS LOVELY AND CERTAINLY FITTING FOR THE DEDICATION AND COMMITMENT THEY HAVE SHOWN.  WE ALSO HONORED EIGHT OF OUR PAST PRESIDENTS.
OUR AREA C CONFERENCE IS OCTOBER 14 FROM 10AM – 3PM.  THE COST IS $40. PLEASE CALL ME AND I WILL MAKE THE RESERVATION FOR YOU.  MAKE YOUR CHECK PAYABLE TO WHWC (WE SEND ONE CHECK FOR ALL OUR RESERVATIONS).  HERE IS THE BEST PART . . . A BUS IS BEING PROVIDED, NO ONE HAS TO DRIVE.  RESERVATION DEADLINE IS 10/1 – ARLENE CELL # 818/963-0062

I WILL BE CONTACTING C.A.T.S. THIS WEEK TO SEE WHEN THEY WOULD LIKE US TO START VOLUNTEERING, AND I WILL EMAIL ALL OF YOU WITH THE INFORMATION.

THANKS TO ALL OF YOU WHO HAVE COMMITTEED TO BE ON COMMITTEES TO GET OUR PROJECTS GOING THIS FALL.  PLEASE CONTACT ME WITH ANY QUESTIONS YOU HAVE ABOUT YOUR COMMITTEES.  I WOULD LIKE TO GET STARTED THIS WEEK, WITH VOLUNTEERING, AND CONTACTING THE ORGANIZATIONS WE ARE INVOLVED WITH TO SEE WHAT THEIR NEEDS ARE.  AGAIN THANK YOU FOR STEPPING UP, WE WILL MAKE A DIFFERENCE.

3rd VP, Fundraising – Freddie Ferguson
I want to thank you all for your donations of pots, succulents, and pumpkins.  We will be making dish gardens, potted succulents, and succulent-decorated pumpkins . . . all for sale at our November 4 HOLIDAY BOUTIQUE at the Woodland Hills Presbyterian Church on the corner of Platt and Hatteras.  We look forward to seeing everyone from 9AM until 3PM .  
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You may pre-order pumpkins to sell to your friends or as gifts.  No two pumpkins are alike. The prices: Small is $15 - Medium $20 – Striped & Large is $25.  (Because the fancier pumpkins are more expensive to buy).

Also we will hold our BAKE SALE at the boutique.   All members are asked to bring a baked donation.  Please wrap your item(s) as they will be displayed, and include a list of the ingredients (per health regulations (allergies).

Ladies we will need participation from everyone . . . please!  Looking forward to a fun and successful day!
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What a thrill it was to present "our" FIRE STATION #105 with the proceeds of their Silent Auction item  ("A Fire Station Experience") + other donations received at our August Tea.  Pictured with Freddie, our Club's Fundraising Chair, were other members of her committee (Betty, Chris, Ruthanne and Irene).  As an aside, going forward . . . this auction will continue to be an annual side-event at our Summertime Tea event -- benefiting our Firefighting heroes!
PROGRAM – Millicent Callahan
A WONDERFUL celebration of our Club’s 75th Anniversary!

Past Presidents honored at 75th Anniversary Celebration.  Left to riht, Barbara Hogan, Marsha LaRusso, Chris Wright Roper, Rachel Garcia (current President), Myra Fisher, Kay Winnert, Betty Paravato, and Stephanie Knizek
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SIERRA-CAHUENGA DISTRICT MEETING
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On Monday, September 18, 5 WHWC members (Rachel Garcia, Arlene Bell, Chris Wright Roper, Ruthanne Thompson and Kay Winnert) carpooled to the Painted Turtle Camp in support of OUR VERY OWN, BETTY PARAVATO, and Sierra-Cahuenga District’s President.  If you have never visited The Painted Turtle Camp, make it your mission to attend a future District meeting that’s being held there.  You will take away a memory that will last a lifetime!   Pictured below, Betty presiding over the meeting (with Kay Winnert, District’s Treasurer in the background) and Ruthanne STUFFING TURTLE PILLOWS!
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CLUB YEARBOOK – Glenn Ellis

We're shooting for the October Meeting for distribution for our 2023-2024 Club Yearbook!
PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE . . . double-check YOUR individual listing!

Also, any Chairs . . . double-check your Committee listings.
IF ANYTHING NEEDS UPDATING, LET GLENN KNOW . . . Email:   gaellis@earthlink.net
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  DISTRICT FUNDRAISER . . . Football Books

The Woodland Hills Woman's Club is part of the Sierra-Cahuenga District of Women's Clubs.  Each year, the District raises their operating funds through ONE fundraiser: The sale of Football Books -- each book is different . . . and provides you the opportunity to WIN $50 for each NFL Playoff Game and $100 for the Super Bowl.
THESE MAKE GREAT STOCKING STUFFERS for FOOTBALL FANS and non-football fans!   You don't need to know a darn thing!  If you win, a check will simply rain on you!  You don't even need to open your little book!  You needn't be a football aficionado!  You don't even need to know how the game is played!

BETTY PARAVATO has our Club’s books . . . we’ve committed to selling 100 of them!  Reserve your book OR, BOOKS, now by calling or texting her at 818/625-0545
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   Cheryl Ayers, Chair
Thursday, OCTOBER 28 @ 11:30AM
MISSION BURITO
22744 Roscoe Blvd, West Hills . . . east of Fallbrook Avenue

Lots of parking with easy access . . . Order off the menu - beer & wine is available.
We have a great time socializing please plan to attend.
Please RSVP if you even think you will attend so that enough

spaces for seating us together will be available. 

CHERYL:   Landline 818/884-9313 home    Cell/Text 818/317-2685 cell and texts    cheryllcornell@yahoo.com
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  BOOK CLUB – Betty Paravato
Our wonderful Book Club is thriving!  If you want to join contact Betty.  Following is the Schedule of upcoming meetings:
                October – NO MEETING (Betty is out of town)
                November – Karen Lakin (Karen has already bought the book -- contact her for a copy)
                December – Rosadel McClure
                January – Eileen Gouse
                February – Cathy Stewart
If you are interested in holding a meeting at your home after February, please let Betty know.  Your responsibility as hostess is to be the discussion leader on the book you chose and to provide refreshments.  All WHWC members are welcome!  Hope to see you!
BETTY   Landline 818/716-6299   Cell 818/625-0545   bparavato@socal.rr.com
GOLFERS !!!! – MILLICENT CALLAHAN
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An update.  We have not had any meetings because I am healing from a wrist injury.  I will send an email as to when we will meet again.  Thank you for your understanding.
SUPPORT NEEDED FOR OUR DISTRICT PRESIDENT, BETTY!
Please plan on attending the Area C meeting on Saturday, October 14.  We have a bus (courtesy of Councilman Bob Blumenfield) that will pick us up at the Ralph’s Shopping Center on Sherman Way and Shoup Ave.  The bus will leave promptly at 8AM.  Anyone needing a ride to the bus stop, please call Arlene Bell at 818/963-0062 or Betty Paravato at 818/625-0545.  Cost is $40 per person and needs to be paid no later than our September meeting.  It will be an all-day event with speakers, workshops, and vendors.  Bus will return back by 3:00 p.m.
NEW PROJECT – BETTY PARAVATO

I have just learned of a new project that would be perfect for our district to join in with me on.  Collecting plastic caps from water bottles, milk jugs, juice bottles or anything else that has a small plastic cap on it.  These caps can be turned into a company that makes “Buddy Benches” for elementary and junior high schools.   A Buddy Bench is a bench that a child who is feeling lonely, left out, scared, bullied or just plain needing a friend can sit at during lunch hour or other outside times, and some of the wonderful kind students we have in schools will sit down with them and talk to them, making them feel encouraged that they are not alone and are part of the community at school.  These benches cost around $800 to make, but by turning in about 400 lbs. of bottle caps, they are made and distributed to schools around the country.  Besides encouraging friendships, this also reduces the amount of plastic waste that ends up in our landfills.   You can read more on this project at website www.climateofourfuture/creatingbuddybenches.  I will keep collecting them until we have enough to build a bench.  Thank you in advance for participating in this program which we can be report under conservation or even education depending on our intent.  Please help children feel like they belong by doing this one little thing.  

GFWC Western States Region Conference
Redmond, Oregon - August 24 to 27
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Pictured (left & center), our Betty Paravato and Marsha LaRusso 
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 WE GOT MAIL!
Haven Hills for our monetary contribution to assist victims of domestic violence
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 HAPPY BIRTHDAY, OCTOBER BABIES!

Chris Wright Roper (7) and Sheila King (26)

AND, OOOPS!  Editor neglected to include SEPTEMBER birthdays last month:

Sharon Loppnow (1), Gloria Zank (5), Vera Hogan (6), Mary Escherich (8), Jean Wiedmeier (28) and Perin Lal (30)
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DATES TO KEEP ON YOUR RADAR!
Saturday, OCTOBER 14, 9AM-3PM – AREA C CONFERENCE, The GRAND, Long Beach
Thursday, October 19 – WHWC Monthly Meeting
Saturday, Oct 28, 10AM-3PM – Canoga Park Women’s Club HOLIDAY BOUTIQUE
Saturday, NOVEMBER 4, 9AM-3PM – HOLIDAY BOUTIQUE & BAKE SALE @ Woodland Hills Presbyterian Church (Platt & Hatteras)
Monday, NOVEMBER 20, 10AM – DISTRICT MEETING @ GHWC Clubhouse
Monday, JANUARY 15, 10AM – DISTRICT MEETING @ CPWC Clubhouse

Thursday, MARCH 14, 10AM – DISTRICT ARTS & CRAFTS FESTIVAL @ CPWC Clubhouse

Monday, MARCH 18, 10AM – DISTRICT MEETING
Friday, APRIL 12 – SIERRA-CAHUENGA DISTRICT CONVENTION @ Calabasas Country Club
Sunday, APRIL 28, 1-4PM – Canoga Park Women’s Club WINE TASTING

MAY 16, 17 & 18 – GFWC CALIFORNIA STATE CONVENTION at the HOLIDAY INN, San Jose 
Saturday, MAY 18 – Canoga Park Women’s Club FASHION SHOW
Monday, MAY 22 -OR- JUNE 3, 10AM – DISTRICT MEETING
Saturday, NOVEMBER 18, 9AM-3PM – Sierra-Cahuenga District CHRISTMAS BOUTIQUE being held at the Palmdale Women’s Club

CANOGA PARK WOMEN’S CLUB BINGO:  Fridays, 6PM-9PM

Nov 17 - THANKS FOR BINGO
Dec 15 - UGLY SWEATER BINGO
Jan 19 - CHILI BINGO
Feb 16 - BINGO BLING
Mar 15 - IRISH DINNER BINGO
April 19 - SPRING-O BINGO
June 14 - HOT POTATO BINGO
